
 

January 2017 

Ladies, 
 
Happy New Year to all of our members and for the guild it will be a busy 
year.  Our programs have been set for the entire year (barring any cancela-
tions) and it will be a fun time for all.  We are taking on a new endeavor with 
the quilt showing at the Presbyterian Church during the Harvest Festival in Oct 
so a new learning experience for us.  We will also be traveling with our dona-
tion quilt to other guilds to sell tickets to raise funds for our programs and ser-
vice projects.  Thanks to all members who volunteered their time this past year 
to the guild a great place to meet and enjoy fellowship and I look forward to 
continuing fun and fellowship this coming year……………..Kay   

Email: info@granburyquiltguild.com   ~   Website: www.granburyquiltguild.com 
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The Prez Says . . . 

On  

2017  
OFFICERS  

President: 

    Kay Makens 

1st VP: 

    Ellen McDonald 

2nd VP: 

   ______________  

Secretary: 

    Judy Rose 

Treasurer: 

    Darlena Burnett 

Parliamentarian: 
     Shyrlee Stanley 
 

 
2017  

COMMITTEE CHAIRS 

 
Block of the Month 

   Wanda Greene  

Community Service 
 _________________ 
Door Prizes 
__________________ 
Historian 

 _________________   

Hospitality 
__________________ 
Membership 
__________________ 
Newsletter 

    Joy Kelly 

Publicity 

    Lucy Esposito 

Retreat 

    Virginia Pyles 

Show n Tell 

    Boo Summers 

Sunshine & Shadow 

    Mazelle Williams 

TAQG 

 __________________    

Webmaster 
    Joy Kelly 

ATTENTION:  

Guild Membership form for 

2017 and Community Ser-

vice Hours for 2016 are 

included with this newslet-

ter.  Please fill out both and 

bring to the Quilt Guild 

Meeting ASAP. 

On December 19, 2016, there was the un-
veiling of the Historic Granbury Quilt cre-
ated by members of the Granbury Quilt 
Guild.  The beautiful permanent display is 
in the Granbury Court House.  Thanks to 
Lucy Esposito for her persistence in getting 
this done.  Please stop by and see the Quilt  
when you are on the Square.  
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Granbury Quilters Guild ð Dec. 12, 2016 meeting 
 

REMINDER:  PLEASE REFRAIN from wearing any perfume, scented lotions, etc. due to membersô aller-
gies/asthma/smell sensitivities ! 
 

Call to order:   by Pres Kay Makens at 7:20  pm 

 

WELCOME: 

  32  members present; 1 visitor: Jane Neaville; no new member 
 

Previous meeting minutes: 

CORRECTION:  addition of: Slate of officers as printed  óapproved by acclamation by members presentô 

- minutes from Nov. mtg. approved as corrected 
 

TREASURER report:  question: Granbury conference center  deposit  was refunded;  report approved as 

 printed in newsletter 
 

New Business:   -our guild is still in need of a membership chair; one suggestion included that a Bee 

 Group be in charge of this & those group members could share responsibilities of this committee during 

 the year 
 

-publicity Lucy Esposito shared info. about a reception honoring GQG members who contributed to the 

 Historic Granbury Quilt which is now displayed in a beautiful cabinet at the courthouse.  All members 

 are invited to attend, Dec. 19, 3pm 
 

-Wanda Greene shared our pieced raffle quilt & requested long arm quilters who might be interested in 

 quilting our raffle quilt to submit a bid asap to Wanda  
 

Unfinished Business: -Joy Kelly has agreed to also do our monthly GQG newsletter 

 

Committee Reports: 

 

VP:  Ellen McDonald PROGRAMS & TAQG: -2017 guild programs are ócoveredô with a few openings 

 for a ócoordinatorô for respective meeting 

-Sandy Archer from Denton will be presenting our Jan. program on Antique Quilts with Ellen coordinating 

 this mtg 

Sunshine/Shadows:  Mazelle Williams mailed 4 cards to members 
 

RETREAT: Sandra Berry & Virginia Pyles  will be coordinating our August 10-14,  2017 Compass 

 Centre retreat 
 

ANNOUNCEMENTS:  Kimberly Taylor created all the ópeanut headsô members received tonight! 

  

DRAWINGS: 

 

Membership  Liz Berry & Lee Rash 
 

Name tag winners: Ivy Tomlin 

Door Prizes:  Reva Rundell & Martha Manual-Wanda Greene, Boo Summers, Margaret Hartman, 

 Kimberly Taylor 
 

Block of the Month:  Wanda Greene 

-drawings will be in Jan in categories of finished blocks, pieced blocks, & quilted blocks 

-sign ups now & in Jan. for $10 
 

REMINDER: please remember to óTHANKô our local businesses who donate monthly to our door 

 prizes; esp.  Pattiôs Last Resort, & Sew Krazee when you shop &/or visit their business!! 

 

 

PROGRAM: 

-our Pot Luck meal followed  by Chinese ornament exchange 
 

Meeting adjourned at   8:45 pm 

 

Minutes respectively submitted by 

 GLENDA MARSH 
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Treasurerõs Report 
November 2016 

Beginning Balance  

    Operating Account $ 3,442.51  

    Savings Account 6,008.71  

           Total Checking/Savings  $  9,451.22 

Revenues:   

     Bank Fee  -  Reimbursement 89.95  

     Membership 250.00  

     Interest 0.05  

          Total  Revenues  $ 340.00 

            

Expenditures:   

    Bank Fee 89.95  

    Membership 23.48  

    Room Setup 50.00  

          Total Expenditures  $  163.43 

            

Ending Balance   

    Operating Account 3,619.03  

    Savings Account 6,008.76  

          Total Checking/Savings $  9,627.79 

 

Sunshine and 

Shadow 

Cards sent to: 

 

Tracy Moyers 

 

Please CALL  

Mazelle Williams  

at 817-579-9004 with  

Sunshine and Shadow needs. 

What To Bring: 
 

Ý Name Tag 

Ý Show N Tell 

Ý $$$ for Door Prize 
tickets 

Ý 2017 Membership 
Form 

Ý 2016 Community   
Service Hours Form 

Ý Hobbs UPC labels 

 

BLOCK OF THE MONTH 

    Don't forget our "big prize night" will be in January. The 
big three categories are: 
     1. All blocks completed 
      2. Quilt Top completed 
      3. Quilt complete ( unfinished binding is ok)  

You must show your work to be in the drawing. 
NEW Block of the Month starts in January.  The price stays 
the same, $1.00 per month or $10.00 pre-pay by February 1.  

Wanda Greene 

 

OUTSIDE 
UPCOMING EVENTS 

 
February 17th & 18th—The Heart of 
Texas One Stop Shop Hop in Waco.  
Friday 10 to 5 and Saturday 10 to 4 
 
April 15, 2017—Stitchin’ Heaven One 
Day Bus Trip.  $24.99 pick up in Ar-
lington and go to Stitchn Heaven for 
the day.  Lunch included. 



Granbury Quiltersõ Guild meets on the third Monday of the month at 7 pm at the St Francis Cabrini    
Catholic Church, 2301 Acton Hwy, Granbury. Membership is open to anyone interested in quilts and    
quilting.   Annual Dues are $25 per calendar year. Guests may  attend two meetings before joining.  

Newsletter Ad rates: Business card: $5; 1/4 page: $10; 1/2 page: $20; Full page: $30  
Deadline is the first Monday of the month.  
Contact:  Joy Kelly at joykelly@charter.net or call 817-919-0467. 

Show And Tell  December 2016 

Boo Summers 2 Quilts for Christmas 

Wanda Greene Guild Raffle Quilt Top 

Joy Kelly Snowman Redwork 

Glenda Marsh Serger Clutch 

Mazelle Williams Christmas Mittens and Small Quilt 

                                                                                                                  Boo Summers, Show and Tell Coordinator 
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PROGRAMS FOR 2017 

January Sandy Archer, Quilt Talks 

February 
Patti Carey with Pattiôs Last Resort, Whats New In The 
Shop 

March Michelle Kitto, Modern Quilting 

April MJ Fielek, Orphan Blocks 

May Hayward Erwin, The Scissor Man 

June Maria Dennise Hall, One Block, Twelve Quilts 

July 
Member July Patriotic Potluck, show antique and patriotic 
quilts 

August 
Members UFO ShowðQuilts started before Jan 2017 and 
completed by meeting.  Prize for favorite quilt. 

September Sharon Holliday, Save Our Scraps 

October Wanda Greene, Habitat for Humanity 

November Sew Krazee 

December Member Christmas Pot Luck and handmade ornaments 

 



Membership 
 

There were 32  members present at our December meeting with 1 visitor, Jane 
Neaville.  Name tag winner was Ivy Tomlin and Door Prizes were won by Wanda 
Greene, Boo Summers, Margaret Hartman, and Kimberly Taylor. 

 

Liz Berry and Lee Rash 
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Thanks to everyone for helping with our charity projects in 2016. There have been 93 quilts delivered to CASA in the 
first eleven months of the year.  That is  probably 30 more quilts than were delivered in all of 2015.  That is a lot of 

children wrapped in the love of their own quilt. 

Happy New Year to everyone. 

Lou Bates & Jan Smith 

 

Just as a reminder, the following are suggested sizes for our community service projects: 

For Harris Texas Health Resources Neonatal units:  
(Any and all sizes are greatly appreciated) Preemie quilts (can be pastel or bright colors) 18ò square to 36ò square. 
Soft cottons or flannel on top and backing. No batting is needed for quilts using flannel. No tied quilts for these tiny 
ones. No fleece is allowed in the hospital, as fleece can harbor germs even after washing. Isolette covers 36òx46ò 
made with batting. According to the NICU Neonatal Supervisor, Stephanie Eidson, the quiet darker environment of a 

covered isolette help the babies sleep and grow better. 

For CASA Babies and Children:  
These are suggested finished lengths of the quilts for our CASA children. They are sized so they are about 10 inches 
longer than the average height of a child at that age. Childrenôs quilts donôt have to be fancy. Please make them in 

BRIGHT, CHILD APPROPRIATE FABRICS. They will be dragged around, machine washed and loved to pieces.  

Newborn through 1: Up to 44" or 42ò square ð  Age 2 through 4: 45ò to 47ò length (44-45ò wide) 
Age 4 through 6: 47" to 52" length (45-46ò wide) ð Age 7 through 8: 53" to 55" length (46-48ò wide) 
Age 9 through 10: 57" to 59" length (50ò wide)  ð Age 11 and older: 62ò length (50ò wide)  
The width of the quilts should be no more than 50" for the older kids. These quilts are just for loving and dragging 
around, not for their beds. These are approximate sizes. We frequently have children that are only one year apart in 
the same family, so it is nice if the 3-year-old child has a quilt that is smaller than a 4-year-old sibling, for example. 
We will happily accept any quilt, but these suggested sizes make it easier to have the right size and age appropriate 

quilt available.  

Quilts Beyond Borders:  

40"- 45" wide & 48"- 60" long in kid friendly fabrics (https://quiltsbeyondborders.wordpress.com for more information)  

Nursing Home Throws and Wheelchair Quilts:  
Suggested sizes for wheelchair 38"-40" wide by 40"-46" long and for lap 50"-55" wide by 60"-70" long. (However, we 
will find homes for any size you make.) We need patriotic quilts for veterans. Their eyes light up when they see them 

and appreciate their service being recognized.  

Twin and larger size quilts will be used for disaster relief.  

Community Service 

https://quiltsbeyondborders.wordpress.com


COMMUNITY SERVICE HOURS  -  2016 
 

 

Name:  _______________________________________ 
 

 

Please fill out your COMMUNITY SERVICE HOURS form for 2016 and bring it to 

the Guild meeting ASAP.  Remember this includes all items made for a charitable 

organization as well as anything you do to stimulate interest in quilts, advance the 

art of quilt making, assist organizations in their displays of quilts, educational pro-

grams, workshops and seminars in the design and technique of quilt making.  We 

need these ASAP as accurate documentation of this information is necessary for our 

IRS filing. 
 

 
Description of 

Item or Activity 

Hours Spent Money Spent Charitable  

Organization 
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GRANBURY QUILTERôS GUILD 
 

Member Registration Form 
 

 
 

Todayôs Date ________________________________________________ 

 

New _____     Renewing _____     Senior _____     Charter _____ 

 

Name ______________________________________________Spouseôs Name ___________________ 

Address ____________________________________________________________________________ 

City _______________________________________State ___________________ Zip _________________ 

Home Phone ______________________Work Phone __________________ Cell Phone ________________ 

 

E-mail Address___________________________________________________________________________ 

Would you like to receive the newsletter by e-mail?  Yes ________ No ________ 

 

Birthday (month/day) ___________________________ (year not required) 

 

What is your quilting experience? 

 Beginner _____ Some quilting experience _____ Intermediate _____ Professional/Master _____ 

 

Do you prefer: 

 Machine quilting _____ Hand quilting _____ Machine Piecing _____ Hand piecing _____ 

 Applique` _____ Foundation piecing _____ Paper piecing _____ 

 

Would you like to: 

 Serve/help on a committee ____ Be an officer ____ Present a program ____ Arrange a program ____ 

 

Can you provide transportation to meetings/workshops? _________________________________ 

Do you need transportation to meetings/workshops? ____________________________________ 

 

Comments or suggestions: 

________________________________________________________________________________________ 

________________________________________________________________________________________ 

________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Please tell us something about yourself: 

 

________________________________________________________________________________________ 

________________________________________________________________________________________ 

________________________________________________________________________________________ 

________________________________________________________________________________________ 

________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

 
Please make checks payable to Granbury Quiltersô Guild.  Annual Dues $25.00 

Turn in (form and dues) at month Guild Meeting (3rd Monday night of each month) or mail to  

the Guild.    P.O. Box 2276, Granbury, TX 76048. 

  

Amount paid _____________ Check # __________ Cash __________ Other ___________ 

PLEASE PRINT é PLEASE PRINT é PLEASE PRINT 
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